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Clara Barton Hawthorne Elementary School Holiday Store 
 
The popular phrase “it’s better to give than 
receive” touches on profound and intimate 
pieces of humanity. The act of giving allows 
us to show love, affection, and affirmation. 
But what about the people who have little or 
nothing to give? Clara Barton Hawthorne 
Elementary School is working to make gift 
giving easier for young students with their 
annual Holiday Store. 
 
Each year, staff members purchase 1,200 to 
1,300 items, set them all up in a room, and 
allow students to shop for presents for 
everyone in their families, pets included. 
Some of the gift items include jewelry, 
artwork, hats, purses, nick-knacks, 
ornaments, toys, and much more. All the 
items cost only $1. Merchandise is purchased 
through donations and profits from the 
previous year’s event. 

Clara Barton Hawthorne Office Assistant Julie 
Emery-Hetland says, “It’s so much fun to 
listen to the kiddos chat with their friends 
about the items that are there. One little said 
to her friend, ‘Can you believe it? It’s only a 
dollar! Bargain!’” 
 
To account for COVID-19 guidelines, the 
Holiday Store is adapting from a large, one-
day shopping spree to a weeks-long event at 
Clara Barton. Clara Barton students will shop 
with their class at a scheduled time over the 
next month. Hawthorne and Virtual Academy 
students will shop via appointments on 
Fridays. Students point to the items they 
would like to purchase and then staff 
members wrap them. While the event does 
not look the same this year, the school felt it 
was important to carry on this tradition to 
continue spreading holiday cheer. 
 
One parent wrote an email to school 
administrators saying, “Thank you for all you 
do for this event. It was truly pure happiness 
when (my son) walked out today. He was so 
proud of everything he picked out! It gave 
me goosebumps!”  
 
The Holiday Store is a shopping tradition 
that is now in its 14th year at Clara Barton 
Hawthorne Elementary School. 

Clara Barton student shops for gifts at Holiday Store. 


